BRADWAY ACTION GROUP

Open Meeting: Tuesday 26 March 2013, Bradway Primary School Hall.

Attendance: 65 members and residents including Councillors Hill, Otten and Ross. Apologies had been received from several residents and members of the Committee.

1. The Chair introduced the meeting and provided updates on key issues of interest to local residents.

Old School Field Playground: The resurfacing, extension and provision of additional play equipment had been completed and the playground was open for use. Thanks were due to Peter Smithson and Dorothy Astle for their hard work on behalf of BAG, to the Graves and Sheffield Town Trusts and the South West Community Assembly for their financial support. Thanks were also due to our three Councillors, SCC Parks and Country Side officers, and   Tammy Barrass (SWCA).

Traffic Issues: HGV use of Twentywell Lane and Queen Victoria Road continues to be a problem. It is unlikely that any changes will be effected until the final report on the city-wide   HGV Routes has been adopted some time later this year, if agreement can be reached with Derbyshire County Council on outstanding issues. Concerns were raised over the need for a further pedestrian crossing on Bradway Road. 

The "Streets Ahead" PFI programme is under way and Amey will be undertaking work in parts of Bradway over the next few months. Following a survey, a number of mature trees are to be removed, though all will be replaced. Concerns were expressed over the proposed removal of the horse-chestnut tree outside 254 & 256 Bradway Road.  

The lack of a bus shelter at the Longford terminus of the 25 bus route had been raised. 

Future Events: Thanks to Tony Smith who has again agreed to lead the Whit Walk around Bradway on 19th May.  The Fun Day will be held on 23 August and Fiona Vallely would be grateful for any assistance that can be offered, be it help on the day, cakes, or raffle prizes etc. Concerns were raised about the holding of the event on a Friday rather than a Saturday. Finally, at some time to be arranged BAG has accepted an offer of materials from Tony Andrews (Rights of Way officer) to restore and improve the muddy Poynton Woods footpaths so long as we provide the labour, a request for assistance, with details, will be provided later.   

It was agreed that: (i) The Chair would write to the responsible officer to question the decision to fell a much loved mature chestnut when alternative approaches might be available, unless the tree is diseased in which case replacement is necessary. (ii) The Chair would also raise with SYPTE the provision of a bus shelter for the Longford terminus. (iii) The Committee would review the timing of future Fun Days, this year's date was however fixed with bookings already agreed.  

2. Rob Wilks provided a brief summary of activity to support Elderly and Isolated People and asked that if anyone knew such a person they contact him or any other member of the Committee.

3. Sainsbury's and the Bradway Pub:  

The Chair set out the facts as they are currently known. Sainsbury's have announced that they wish to open a convenience store on the site of the Bradway pub. We understand from the current owners that contracts have been exchanged subject to planning permission. 

Sainsbury's PR firm, Local Dialogue, has confirmed that it is their intention to demolish the Bradway pub and build a new unit, as the existing premises have proved unsuitable for a straight conversion. As the pub is a retail unit planning consent would not be required for a change in use, but demolition with a new build will require planning consent. Sainsbury's have submitted an application to SCC for a Provisional Statement License for the sale of alcohol. This is a standard procedure where premises are to be altered, or new build, before the grant of as full License which would then be automatic on completion of works.  

In answer to specific questions Sainsbury's have said that they will provide newspapers but not a delivery service, and that as a general rule will they do not provide post office services, but that could not be decided until such time as the Post Office might approach them with a proposal. An ATM would also be provided.

It is also understood that the development will not include the bookmakers’ premises.

The BAG Committee wished to take the views of the wider community before making any decision to oppose or support the proposed development. The meeting provided an opportunity for concerns to be aired and to test local feeling.

There was considerable hostility to the proposed development and a "Stop Sainsbury's" campaign was proposed. Discussion ranged across the impact on local businesses and neighbours, road safety and access to the Recreation Ground. Some businesses might suffer but others might also benefit. An objection on business competition grounds would not be successful in planning terms but could form a platform for a campaign. 

Road safety issues are important and could be critical to any objection to the eventual planning submission. The key issues raised were: parking (Would there be adequate parking to serve the store, avoiding on-street obstructions? Would there be protection from customer parking encroaching on the right of way giving access to the Recreation Ground?); access for deliveries (How and when would deliveries be received? Given the width of the road, and problems already encountered by buses with deliveries to existing shops, would large delivery vehicles be able to access safely?); traffic (Concerns about right-turning traffic causing obstructions to the traffic flow.) All these issues are factors to be considered after a planning application has been lodged. BAG has some experience in objecting on grounds of access and safety issues and would expect to examine these closely as it does for all new applications.

With fewer than 70 people present, what was needed was action to raise greater awareness of the Sainsbury's proposal and some way to assess the strength of opposition or support. The Bradway Bugle could be a mechanism, and leaflets and Facebook were suggested as possible mechanisms. Our Councillors agreed that they were also a means for judging the temperature of the area as this is something they do regularly on a range of issues.  

It was agreed that if opponents wished to organise a Campaign then they should ensure that it was founded on tangible grounds with clear objectives as to what they might gain by way of concessions should Sainsbury's simply choose to ignore it.

BAG would send an objection to the License application on the grounds of the need to control the availability of alcohol, there already being two licensed premises in close proximity.

BAG would examine the planning submission when it appeared and enter such objections as might be justified under planning rules.    

The meeting closed at 9.10 p.m.

